


















2/27/2018 
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Becky & Rene Widauer 

Mr. Sergio Morales 

Ward 9 Councillor 

Barrie City Hall  

70 Collier Street 

Barrie ON, L4M 4T5 

Dear Mr. Morales 

We are writing to you over our concerns about the proposed rezoning of 70 Dean Avenue from 

Institution to Apartment Dwelling Second Density.     

 

  We have been proud home owners of this address for more than 11 years. 

The residents of Ward 9 have heard many promises over the years about what that lot would 

become:  a small recreation centre, a church and a retirement home were all mentioned.  All of 

these uses would have benefitted our community tremendously.  Ward 9 has developed 

considerably in the past 11 years and is home to many young families (ourselves included) who 

could have used the services provided by those developments. 

By rezoning, not only would we lose the opportunity to build a development that could enrich 

our community, but a rental housing apartment building would create the following problems: 

-A large increase in traffic in the area.  Dean Avenue is a community safety zone with a school, 

library and seniors housing .  People regularly speed along this street and there has been a large 

increase in pedestrians hit and near misses as the area has developed.  There are a lot of 

children in this neighborhood walking the sidewalks and playing on the streets. 

-Local schools are already full.  Our daughter’s school, Mapleview Heights has already had its 

boundary lines redrawn to deal with fast population growth.  She may be forced out of her own 

school this time if lines need to be redrawn again to accommodate the increase in population 

this proposed building would bring. 

-Taller than any other building in the area.  This building could be up to 9 stories tall.  It 

would loom over all other buildings (others are 5 stories) and cast an enormous shadow over 

the surrounding area.  The developer could have proposed a much smaller building with RA1-1 

or RA1-2 zoning. 
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- Lowering property values.  Having a large rental building in the immediate vicinity will not 

have a positive effect on the neighboring homes.  Property values have already fallen a lot in the 

past year.  Renters are not invested in the community like homeowners.  There could be an 

increase in crime and general upkeep of the property is a huge concern. 

-There is no zoning precedent in Ward 9.  According to the Barrie zoning map available online, 

there are no other lots with rental apartment zoning. 

We remember while you were campaigning for city council, you sent a letter to Ward 9 

residents informing us about what would be built upon that lot.  We were very impressed by 

your initiative and appreciated the information so much that we voted for you in that election.  

As you know from your campaigning, this lot has been on the minds of residents in our 

neighborhood for many years.  

 

Upon opening the first rezoning letter we looked at each other and said “we’ll have to move.”  

Inevitably all of our neighbors echoed the same sentiment.  It is heartbreaking to know that 

such a wonderful family community could be devalued by a simple change in zoning of this lot. 

 

We plan on thoroughly fighting this rezoning application and we hope that we can count on 

your support in this matter.   

 

Sincerely, 

Becky & Rene Widauer 

Ward 9 Homeowners 



From: Jennifer Moores  

Date: March 13, 2018 at 11:30:40 AM EDT 

To: sergio.morales@barrie.ca 

Cc: bailey.chanot@barrie.ca 

Subject: Rezoning 70 dean  

Hi Sergio  

 

I live at                   in Barrie. I remember the day you came to my door campaigning. You were 

the one who brought up 70 Dean to my husband Scott and I. You made it part of your campaign 

pitch to us as to why we should vote for you. You assured us that the zoning was to remain as is. 

Until you had brought it up I had not worried about it as I was informed that it would be a church 

when we purchased our home 4 years ago. You asked us about our concerns in our 

neighbourhood and we did not even have that one on our radar but you offered to us the 

information that while canvassing that this was a major concern of our neighbours.  We assumed 

after our conversation in regards to you wanting us to consider voting for you that you would not 

support a rezoning. It is our hope that you will stand by supporting the neighbourhood in fighting 

against this rezoning. Traffic is already a problem at times on Dean. We have a library, and 

Zehrs and a lcbo with a school at the corner. As you can tell if you drive on Dean is a two lane rd 

that is in my opinion not even wide enough to be two lanes. Adding this extra burden is not in 

our communities best interest.  

 

Thank you for supporting our neighbourhood in preventing this huge development that would 

most definitely effect our area negatively.  

Jennifer and Scott Moores 

 

Barrie , on  

 

Sent from my iPhone 
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